Notice to Birth Parents Regarding Adoption Records
Adoption Cases Filed Prior to January 1, 2014

Effective January 1, 2014, Oregon law provides increased access to court records for certain parties to adoption cases involving minors.  As the birth parent, you may request access to any document you signed that is in the court file without having to file a motion with the court (unless your parental rights were terminated or surrendered to the Department of Human Services).  Court staff will redact any other signatures and signature lines on the document before providing it to you.  Other court records may be accessed only after the child has turned 18, and the adoption judgment has been entered.
Oregon law does not allow court staff to release the following information to birth parents:
· Home study (or evidence the home study has been approved or waived)

· Adoption report

· Medical history of minor child and biological parents

· Address, phone number, and social security number of the adoptive parent, child, and any person whose consent was required, waived or substituted for
· Uniform Child Custody Jurisdiction and Enforcement Act information:

· Child’s address or whereabouts at the time the petition was filed;

· The places where the child has lived during the last five years prior to the adoption;
· The names and addresses of the persons with whom the child have lived during that period;

· Statement regarding participation in other custody or parenting time proceedings and identification of those proceedings;

· Statement regarding any other proceeding that may affect the adoption proceeding and identity of court, case number and nature of proceeding; 

· Statement regarding whether any person not a party to the proceeding had physical custody of the child or claims rights of legal or physical custody, parenting time or visitation with the child along with names and addresses of those persons.

· Name, address, phone number, social security number, and other identifying information of any individual or entity other than the parent (this applies only to parents who have had their parental rights terminated by DHS, or who surrendered their parental rights to DHS under ORS 418.270)

You may obtain a copy of documents in the court file (with the information above removed) after receiving permission from the judge.  To make your request, file a motion with the court and pay the appropriate filing fee.* (unless you previously paid a first appearance fee).   If the judge grants your request, there will be additional fees for segregating documents, redacting confidential information, and copying the remaining information.  The fees may be more than $100, depending on how large the court file is.  Additional information about the fees is available from the court clerk. 
*Go to this website to determine the current fee:  http://www.courts.oregon.gov/Pages/fees.aspx.  This fee does not apply to cases in which parental rights to the child were terminated or surrendered to DHS. 
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